KENTUCKY DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

STAFF NOTE

Review Item:

704 KAR 19:002, Alternative Education Programs (First Reading)

Applicable Statute or Regulation:

KRS 156.070, 156.160, 160.380
History/Background:

Existing Policy. The vision of the Kentucky Board of Education (KBE) is to make sure every child graduates from high school proficient and prepared for success, college- and career-ready.  For many students various obstacles, such as socio-economic/family factors or work obligations, render it unlikely that they can achieve this goal through attendance at a regular high school program during a traditional six-hour school day.  Still other students need innovative pathways to allow them to attain college credits while attending high school, or acceleration options to prepare them to succeed in a highly competitive postsecondary program. To assure all students can successfully persist to graduation, a variety of program alternatives are necessary.  
In August 2011, a proposed alternative education regulation, 704 KAR 19:001, Alternative Education Programs, was brought before the KBE to bring focus to these programs and to respond to specific legislative concerns raised during the 2011 session.  During the public comment period in November 2011, several questions and comments from a range of stakeholders were raised, which prompted the department to withdraw the regulation to provide additional clarification.  
The revised regulation (attached) continues the systematic approach outlined in the previous regulation, which outlines minimum requirements for alternative programs and requires districts to develop policies and procedures to govern these programs.  The policies and procedures must address program goals, eligibility requirements, processes for entry and exit, and parent and student participation requirements.  Once a student is placed in a program, an individual learning plan addendum (ILPA), developed by a team (including the parents), is required to address the student’s educational needs in the new setting.  
To aid in program planning, the regulation requires tracking of costs and expenditures in the state financial management system, as well as the collection of data to assist in evaluating program impact on student success.  The regulation is designed to both establish program requirements that will provide immediate benefit to students, and collect data to inform ongoing efforts to assure effective programs for students with differing educational needs.   
Groups Consulted and Brief Summary of Responses:

Stakeholders that previously expressed an interest in the regulation were invited to comment on the draft version of this regulation.  Thoughtful comments have been received from the Kentucky School Boards Association and the Kentucky Partnership for Families and Children, but due to the timing of the development of the board materials have not yet been reflected in the attached version.  Additionally, the Local Superintendents Advisory Council will review the regulation prior to the August KBE meeting.  Feedback will be reported at the August meeting.
Impact on Getting to Proficiency:

Alternative education programs allow a broader spectrum of opportunities for students to graduate college- and career-ready, proficient and prepared for success.
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